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The Honourable Minister Yasir Naqvi

Attorney General and Government House Leader
25 Grosvenor Street, 18" Floor

Toronto, ON

M7A 1Y5

Dear Minister Nagvi,

On behalf of the members, staff and Board of Directors of OAPSB, congratulations on your
recent appointment as Attorney General and Government House Leader.,

We wish also to thank you for your inspirational vision and leadership in driving towards
the modernization of public safety, police and police governance. Under your leadership the
Strategy for a Safer Ontario is taking shape, and real change in public safety and policing practises
can be sean across Ontario. We look forward to the day that similar changes in police governance
will also take shape.

It has been an honour collaborating with you in this once-in-a-generation change
opportunity, and look forward to cur continued association.

Sincerely,
T ¥ X

Eli EI-Chantiry
President

Cec: OAPSB Board of Directors



